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the benefits of, or otherwise be sub-
jected to discrimination under any aca-
demic, research, occupational, train-
ing, housing, health, insurance, coun-
seling, financial aid, physical edu-
cation, athletics, recreation, transpor-
tation, other extracurricular, or other
postsecondary education program or
activity to which this subpart applies.

(b) A recipient to which this subpart
applies that considers participation by
students in education programs activi-
ties not operated wholly by the recipi-
ent as part of, or equivalent to, an edu-
cation program or activity operated by
the recipient shall assure itself that
the other education program or activ-
ity, as a whole, provides an equal op-
portunity for the participation of
qualified handicapped persons.

(c) A recipient to which this subpart
applies may not, on the basis of handi-
cap, exclude any qualified handicapped
student from any course, course of
study, or other part of its education
program or activity.

(d) A recipient to which this subpart
applies shall operate its programs and
activities in the most integrated set-
ting appropriate.

§ 142.44 Academic adjustments.
(a) Academic requirements. A recipient

to which this subpart applies shall
make such modifications to its aca-
demic requirements as are necessary to
ensure that such requirements do not
discriminate or have the effect of dis-
crimination, on the basis of handicap,
against a qualified handicapped appli-
cant or student. Academic require-
ments that the recipient can dem-
onstrate are essential to the program
of instruction being pursued by such
student or to any directly related li-
censing requirement will not be re-
garded as discriminatory within the
meaning of this section. Modifications
may include changes in the length of
time permitted for the completion of
degree requirements, substitution of
specific courses required for the com-
pletion of degree requirements, and ad-
aptation of the manner in which spe-
cific courses are conducted.

(b) Other rules. A recipient to which
this subpart applies may not impose
upon handicapped students other rules,
such as the prohibition of tape record-

ers in classrooms or of dog guides in
campus buildings, that have the effect
of limiting the participation of handi-
capped students in the recipient’s edu-
cation program or activity.

(c) Course examinations. In its exami-
nations or other procedures for evalu-
ating students’ academic achievement
in its program, a recipient to which
this subpart applies shall provide such
methods for evaluating the achieve-
ment of students who have a handicap
that impairs sensory, manual, speaking
or other skills as will best ensure that
the results of the evaluation represent
the student’s achievement in the
course, rather than reflecting the stu-
dent’s impaired sensory, manual,
speaking or other skills (except where
such skills are the factors that the test
purports to measure).

(d) Auxiliary aids. (1) A recipient to
which this subpart applies shall take
such steps as are necessary to ensure
that no handicapped student is denied
the benefits of, excluded from partici-
pation in, or otherwise subjected to
discrimination under the education
program or activity operated by the re-
cipient because of the absence of edu-
cational auxiliary aids for students
with impaired sensory, manual, speak-
ing or other skills.

(2) Auxiliary aids may include taped
texts, interpreters, telecommunication
devices for the deaf or other effective
methods of making orally delivered
materials available to students with
hearing impairments, readers in librar-
ies for students with visual impair-
ments, classroom equipment adapted
for use by students with manual im-
pairments, and other similar services
and actions. Recipients need not pro-
vide attendants, individually pre-
scribed devices, readers for personal
use or study, or other devices or serv-
ices of a personal nature.

§ 142.45 Housing.
(a) Housing provided by the recipient. A

recipient that provides housing to its
nonhandicapped students shall provide
comparable, convenient, and accessible
housing to handicapped students at the
same cost as to others. At the end of
the transition period provided for in
subpart C of this part, such housing
shall be available in sufficient quantity
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